
 

 

                Week 8, Term 4 2019 

 

200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
2019 

 
Term 4 

Mon 14th Oct – Thu 19th Dec 
 

School Development Days 
 

Friday 20th December 
 

Term Dates 
2020 

 
Term 1  

Mon 3rd Feb –Thu 9th Apr 
 

Term 2  
Tues 28th Apr-Fri 3rd Jul 

 
Term3 

Mon 20th Jul–Fri 25th Sept 
 

Term 4 
Mon 12th Oct-Thu 17th Dec  

 
School Development Days 

 
Term 1  

Thur 30th January, Fri 31st 
January, Fri 28th February. 

 
Term 4 

Thur 29th October, Fri 30th 
October, Fri 18th December 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A message from our Principal  
 

The end of term is only now 9 school days away with students finishing on 
the 19th December. It certainly has been an eventful and busy year with 
increases in our student numbers, the addition of new transportable 
classrooms as well as a number of new staff in 2019. 
 

I would like to acknowledge the effort and hard work my staff have put in 
over the year and thank them sincerely for their efforts. They are a terrific 
team and never cease to amaze me with their energy and enthusiasm. We 
certainly are very fortunate to have such a team of dedicated teachers and 
support staff. 
 

We do have a few staff leaving at the end of 2019 and I would sincerely like 
to thank them for their efforts and contributions this year and wish them all 
the best with their future endeavours. Leaving us at the end of the year are, 
Mrs Dunlop, Mrs Newbound who will be taking maternity leave and Mr 
Blanch who will be returning to his substantive school.  
 

We do have transportable classrooms starting to be installed ready for the 
2020 school year. Unfortunately, it does mean that access to the school from 
the Fairy Parade carpark will not be available and I appreciate our 
community’s support in this. Also with increasing staff numbers for 2020, 
we will need to utilise the Fairy Parade carpark next year to accommodate 
staff, so unfortunately this will not be a parking area available for parents.  
 

Our P&C have had a terrific year raising over $20,000 to support the school. 
They have utilised their fundraising to support the purchase of choir 
uniforms, interschool uniforms, playground game marking as well as 
providing time and energy to assist in the decorating for school events such 
as graduation.  
 

Finally, I would also like to acknowledge the efforts of our students over the 
year. Students have put in a really good effort this year and we have seen 
some wonderful work, great behaviour and fantastic representation for our 
school at events such as WAGSM and interschool sports. Well done 
everybody! 
 

Have a wonderful fortnight, a great Christmas and New Year and I look 
forward to seeing everyone again in 2020! 

 

Michelle Wellsteed 

Principal 

 

 

 

 



WORM WIZZ 

 
Well, the year is almost done and our worms are about to take a well-deserved break. Our final sale today was a great 
success and all proceeds will go towards restoring our gardens when we return in the new year.  
Thank you to everyone that purchased Worm Wizz and herbs from our gardens this year and we look forward to selling 
more wonderful produce to our community next year.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
UP IN LIGHTS 

Kindy B 
Mrs Erasmus has been very busy organising fun and engaging Christmas activities for her students. Some of the activities 
include creating Christmas shapes with Play-Doh, painting stars, and drawing and making snowmen. As it’s turning out 
to be a hot summer, the students are also going to be putting mini-balls in water and try to fish them out with nets. 
On the academic side of things, the students have been listening very carefully and are learning new skills like counting, 
capacity and the Zones of Regulation program. 
The students love having Mrs Erasmus as their teacher and feel happy and safe when in her classroom. 
 
Kindy C 
Kindy C have been very festive these last few weeks as they prepare for Christmas. They have been constructing a very 
large life-like Santa sleigh and have been playing as Santa’s little helpers by wrapping presents to hand out to other class 
members. 
Mrs Howard has been practising measurement for Maths, including capacity. The students have also been doing the “It’s 
Okay To Be Angry” lesson sequence and how to manage your emotions as part of the Zones of Regulation program. 
All of the students of Kindy C feel safe and happy in Mrs Howard’s class. The students wish her a great Christmas and a 
great time moving into her new classroom 
 
-Anna, Kaelah and Tracy 

 

 

 

 

 



OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DAY 2019 

Thursday the 7th of November was Outdoor Classroom Day. Outdoor Classroom Day is a global campaign to celebrate 
and inspire outdoor learning and play. On the day, thousands of schools around the world take lessons outdoors and 
prioritise playtime. Last year, in 2018, over 3.5 million children worldwide took part, over 300,000 of those were in 
Australia. This year our Pre-Primary children registered and took part, spending most of the day learning and playing 
outside.   

Outdoor learning improves children’s health, engages them with learning and leads to a greater connection with nature. 
Play not only teaches critical life skills such as resilience, teamwork and creativity, but is central to children’s enjoyment 
of childhood.  

This term in Pre-Primary we have been learning about Sustainability and the Earth in which we live. Take a look at our 
photos of Outdoor Classroom Day for 2019. We planted seeds, investigated earthworms, silk worms and tadpoles, 
made a mural out of recycled bottle caps, made art work out of leaves and involved ourselves in numerous play-based 
activities. As you can see we had an absolute blast!  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



JAPANESE NEWS 
 

Japanese Cooking lessons have been a huge success this week. Year 2& 3 students made dorayaki, a sweet pancake 
with red bean paste and honey. This dessert is a favourite of Doraemon, the blue root cat from the future.  
Many thanks to Mrs Maeda, Mrs Robertson and Mrs McMorow who helped on Tuesday.  The recipe is below. 

 
 
 

 
  
 

 
 

  
Students in Year 4, 5 & 6 made Okonomiyaki, which is a savoury pancake invented post World War 2 in Hiroshima 
during the food shortages. We added ham, cheese and corn to the cabbage pancake mix but you can add any favourite 
pre-cooked meats, seafood and vegetables.  The Okonomiyaki sauce and Japanese kewpie mayonnaise were very 
popular toppings.  The recipe is below. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Pre-Primary classes are looking forward to their cooking lessons next week. They will make Onigiri Riceballs with 
Nori (sushi seaweed) as decoration.  Please return the notes by Monday.   
Thank you - Terrena Hall 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 



VACATION CARE HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 



COMMUNITY NEWS 


